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      11th Sunday in Ordinary Time              June 17, 2018   
 
    

 

 Mass Intentions 
 

June 18 – 24, 2018 
Tuesday, June 19 – 7:00 p.m. 
+Mary Fetter – Jim Fetter 
 
Wednesday, June 20 – 8:30 a.m. 
 
Thursday, June 21 – 8:30 a.m. 
+Eva Kiss – John Kiss 
 
Friday, June 22 – 8:30 a.m. 
+John Novak – Helene Meier 
 
Saturday, June 23 – 9:00 a.m. 
 
Saturday, June 23 – 5:00 p.m. 
+Leona Grobe – Peter Grobe 
+Mary Collins – Joan Wismer 
 
Sunday, June 24 - 10:00 a.m.  
Mass for the People of St. Teresa Parish 
 

Prayer Network:   
For those not on the internet there is an envelope on 
the bulletin board at the main entrance marked 
‘PRAYER NETWORK’.  Please take a copy of the 
prayer intentions inside this envelope and pray for 
fellow parishioners. 
 

 Hospitals and Privacy Laws: 
Because of privacy laws, hospitals do not notify us 
when parishioners are admitted. If someone in your 
Items to Collect to Support Charities family is 
admitted to hospital and you want the Parish Office to 
know, please call and tell us. Many hospitals, 
Catholic or not, have a priest assigned to visit the 
Catholic patients and bring them Communion, but the 
family must tell the admittance office of their wish for 
a clergy visit. 
 

Bingo 
Matinee on Saturday, July 7th from 1:00 – 3:00 p.m. 
at the Charities Bingo Hall, 510 Krug Street, 
Kitchener.  To assist with this fundraiser for our 
parish, please call the office:  519-743-4525. 

Euchre Results 
High Score - Charlotte Wilson 
Most Lone Hands - Stella Lemieux 
Low Score - Helen Bryce-Hoy 
1st Draw - Neil Hart / 2nd Draw - Annette Farwell 
 
Next Euchre Night will be Friday, June 22nd in 
the church hall. 
 
Stewardship Report 
June 3, 2018 
Sunday Envelopes……….................$1,731.00 
Loose……….…………….....................429.30 
Bishop’s Special Camp Collection…….730.00 
 
Diocese of Hamilton Prayer Calendar 2018 
Monday, June 18 – Rev. Michael Isabelle 
Tuesday, June 19 – Rev. Ireneusz Koziak 
Wednesday, June 20 – Our Parish Community 
Thursday, June 21 – Rev. Antonio Cunha 
Friday, June 22 – Rev. Lourdy Dorismond 
Saturday, June 23 – Rev. William Foote 
Sunday, June 24 –Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
Parish BBQ - Saturday, June 23rd. Join us 
following Saturday evening Mass for hamburgers, 
sausage, dessert and beverages.  Please bring a salad. 
Salads can be brought to the hall prior to Mass. We 
have some awesome Silent Auction items and raffle 
prizes. Free will offering to cover expenses will be 
cheerfully accepted. Our own Art Thomas will be 
entertaining us for the evening! If you would like to 
eat outside, please bring your own blankets and lawn 
chairs. 
 
What Now? Meeting on Tuesday June 19th, 7:30 
p.m. in the Parish Hall. Join us to continue discussing 
our actions as we move forward as a parish. 
 
Counters Needed 
We are in need of one new volunteer to count the 
collection after Mass on Sunday’s, only once a 
month.  It would only be 1 hour out of your Sunday.    
If you are able to help us out, please call Ann in the 
church office at 519-743-4525. 
 
Prayer Shawls are blessed and available.  Please 
call the parish office if you would like one. 

Baby Bottle Campaign 
Father’s Day is here!  If you did not return your baby 
bottles today, please try to return ASAP.  The basket 
will be at the back of the church.  Marillac Place relies 
heavily on these donations from our community to 
keep their doors open.  Please support this important 
cause by returning your baby bottle filled with your 
donation. 
 
Listening Session with Bishop Crosby 
Bishop Crosby encourages you to attend a listening 
session on Monday, June 18th at 7:00 p.m. at Our 
Lady of Lourdes Parish, Waterloo, relating to the 
proposed Diocesan capital campaign. These sessions, 
taking place in each deanery, will provide information 
about the proposed campaign goals and will allow you 
the opportunity to ask questions and share your 
thoughts. Your presence and feedback are a critical 
part of this effort which aims to help our parishes and 
ministries grow and thrive. 
 
Ways to be a part of the Rosary Bouquet:  
Pray for the Mission of the Rosary Bouquet, your own 
needs and the needs of your parish and school while 
thanking God for the great gifts he is giving you. 
Say the Rosary every day or often.  Say it with your 
family, others or by yourself.  Visit the St. Teresa 
Adoration Chapel and pray the Rosary in Silence 
before the Blessed Sacrament.  Visit it weekly and 
spend some time with Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament. 
(open 9 a.m.-9 p.m. weekdays).  Encourage others to 
use the Gift of saying the Rosary. 
 
“Fatal Flaws” Film Screening:  The Dangers of 
Medical Aid in Dying Law 
Are assisted dying laws leading society down a 
dangerous path?  Local filmmaker and Kevin Dunn 
have spent the past three years travelling throughout 
Canada, The Netherlands, Belgium and the USA to 
learn more about the answer to this important question.  
Critics say “FATAL FLAWS” ‘is a must-see for every 
person who wants to understand the difference 
between medical killing and medically-responsible 
caring. The film is produced by DunnMedia in 
association with the Euthanasia Prevention Coalition.  
Join us and learn more on Monday, June 25th at 7 
p.m. at Silver City Hamilton Mountain Cinemas.  
Tickets can be purchased online, or/and to find out how 
to bring the film to your area contact 
FatalFlawsFilm.com or by emailing 
margaret@dunnmedia.ca. 

Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time  
Today's readings remind us that great things often have 
small beginnings. If you feel God is calling you to be a 
priest, religious, or permanent deacon, contact:  
 Fr. Michael King, Vocation Director, Diocese of 
Hamilton: 905-528-7988 x2246 
vocations@hamiltondiocese.com  or                               
www.HamiltonVocations.com 
 
Ordination of Transitional Deacons 
His Excellency, Bishop Crosby will ordain the following 
men as transitional deacons: Vivek Trindade  
on Friday, June 29th at 7:00 p.m. at St. Matthew Parish, 
Oakville, and John Schnurr on Saturday, June 30th at 
7:00 p.m. at Immaculate Conception Parish, Formosa.  
All are welcome to participate in these celebrations. 
 
Pilgrimage to Our Lady of the Cape, Quebec 
The Knights of Columbus are sponsoring the Summer 
2018 Pilgrimage to the National Shrine of Our Blessed 
Mother in Canada on Sunday, August 19th – 
Wednesday, August 22nd.  The cost is $410 which 
includes transportation, accommodations and most meals.  
For further information see bulletin board at the back of 
the church with more details.  Pilgrimage Co-ordinator, 
Bev Traina, can be reached at 905-575-0145 or Jay 
Nelligan at 905-537-9121. 
 
Bereaved Families of Ontario - Living with Loss 
meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 19th at 7 p.m., 
Westmount Memorial Celebration Centre, 1001 Ottawa 
Street S., Kitchener.  The topic is:  ‘Reconciliation of My 
Loss…The Journey Continues’. 
 

Items to Collect to Support Charities    
Everyone is encouraged to support local charities and 
organizations by collecting pop tabs, eye glasses, stamps 
(new and used), yarn, glass bottles (200 ml or smaller) 
canning jars, Campbell soup labels, milk bags, candles, 
religious items (rosaries, books, etc.), books (suitable for 
children and young adults, new and used religious cards, 
gently used clothing, sheets and towels.  NO egg cartons 
or bread tabs please. The drop-off bin is at the back of the 
Church, outside the Adoration Chapel and is emptied on 
a regular basis.  For more information call Chris at:   
519-745-2819. 


